
 

 

Dear Students, dear Colleagues, 

let me reiterate the constant committment of the University to support students; we are in fact aware 

of the actual economic hardship that many families are facing. 

We have worked to define measures to support critical situations, organizing our actions in various 

areas. 

In detail, we confirm the extension of the NO TAX AREA, which involves the total exemption from 

the payment of the all-inclusive contribution for EU students who have an ISEE less or equal to 

20.000€; partial exemption for those who have an ISEE between 20.001€ and 30.000€. 

A ministerial fund of around 600.000€ is devoted to bridge the digital divide of students in need. 

We confirm the reimbursement, for deserving students  without means, of the meal vouchers not 

used during the lockdown period, for an amount of approximately 440.000€. 

The University has also provided a fund for extraordinary grants given to students in serious 

difficulties. 

We are working on the allocation of DSU scholarships; we have received 10,700 applications this 

year, an increase compared to last year. The University confirms once again this year its commitment 

to cover with its own funds the allocation of scholarships to all eligible students. 

We will continue to keep you updated in the coming days on the measures that Politecnico will 

implement to start in the best way the new academic year. 

For reports on the management and organization of activities please write to the following address: 

monitoraggio@polimi.it  

  

Best regards 

Ferruccio Resta 

Rector of Politecnico di Milano 

https://www.polimi.it/en/current-students/tuition-fees-scholarships-and-financial-aid/student-contribution/exemption-provided-by-the-balance-law-2017/
https://www.polimi.it/en/current-students/tuition-fees-scholarships-and-financial-aid/extraordinary-grants/
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